
 

 

 

 
25th January 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am writing to update you on our current situation and also to thank you for your feedback last week 
on the issue of masks.  
 
Over the weekend, we have had another 19 positive LFT cases confirmed. As such, we feel it would be 
helpful to update you on a regular basis with case numbers in school. Please see the table below: 
 

Whole school 6% 
KS2 4% 
KS3 9% 

Year 5 5% 
Year 6 3% 
Year 7 14% 
Year 8 4% 
Staff  21% 

 
Our usual practice has been to ‘bubble’ classes when they get reach a threshold of 10% active cases. 
However, we are at a point where this is no longer logistically viable and as a result we have had to make 
the decision to ‘un-bubble’ all KS3 classes from today so that we can continue to run a full curriculum.  
In addition, we have had to join 2 classes together today. 
 
We are therefore now working at Level 2 as we are needing to make changes to the planned curriculum. 
Due to staff absence we are unable to offer any PE clubs for the next two weeks.  If you need childcare 
provision during this time, please contact us and we will ensure alternative provision is available for you.  

 
Your feedback on masks was very much appreciated, for those of you that had a view this was literally a 
50/50 split with convincing arguments on both sides. I don’t need to point out that with such a clear split 
that whatever our decision, half of parents will not agree but I sincerely hope that you accept that we 
are working in the best interests of everyone. Staff working in school feel strongly that masks should 
remain in place in the current scenario of rising cases. As teachers in Key Stage 3 can be teaching up to 
180 different children in a day there have been concerns raised about the heightened risk they are 
working in. Logistically, I need all staff to remain safe and well as we are already having to change and 
adapt provision due to absence. If there is more absence we will simply be unable to remain open. 
 
I would therefore greatly appreciate your support in asking pupils to continue to wear masks for the 
remainder of this week and next week. I cannot insist or enforce this rule after Thursday unless Public 
Health agree but I am conscious that we need to do all we can to keep our community safe and whilst 
our cases are at an all-time high and are still rising it seems an appropriate measure. 

 



 

 

I want to assure you we do not want to wear masks any longer than we need to but need to ensure we 
navigate this difficult time safely.  
 
We’ve come so far as a community and I cannot thank you enough for your support so far. I am hoping 
we will be able to navigate this current situation without too much disruption and get back to a more 
settled routine very soon.  
 
Best wishes 
 
 
 
Dawn Wilks 
Executive Headteacher 


